Republic of the Marshall Islands
OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNING AND POLICY
COORDINATION (OEPPC)
Office of the President
P.O. Box 975 Majuro, RMI 96960
Phone: (692) 625-7944 Fax: (692) 625-7918 Email: oeppc@ntamar.net

12 April 2006

Mr. Xian Zhu

Country Director

World Bank Office Sydney

Level 19, 14 Martin Place CML Building
Sydney NSW 2000

Australia

Dear Mr. Zhu,

Re: letter of support for the regional proposal for sustainable energy finance

In my capacity as the Global Environmental Facility (GEF) focal point for the Republic
of the Marshall Islands, I hereby present a letter of support for the regional proposal for
aforementioned sustainable energy finance proposal to be submitted to the GEF for

consideration through the World Bank.

Thank you. National arrangements will need to be made in consultation with the GEF
OFP and the RMI Ministry of Finance.

et Crisostomo, GEF OFP
Director, Office of Environmental Planning and Policy Coordination
Office of the President




